
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– February 27, 2023 
 

Present:   Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors, Chris Ellms  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   Moderator Jim Snyder, Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy 

 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

MODERATOR JAMES SNYDER met with the board for a preliminary review of the warrant for town 

meeting.  Jennifer will get clarification on several issues including the Crane Hill bridge Project for next 

week when Jim returns. 

 

Margo reported on her conversation with SPFNH regarding the easement needed for both the 

Crane Hill Bridge and Indian Brook bridge projects.  The land owner and SPFNH have to be 

compensated when shrinking the conservation easement boundary. 

 

The board approved a welfare request. 

 

The board signed the 2023 MS636 Budget of the Town of Sugar Hill and the 2023 Warrants 

which were posted at the Meetinghouse, Crapo Building and with the Town Clerk. 

 

The board signed the MS 535 Financial Report of The Budget year ending 2022 prepared by 

COHOS Advisors. 

 

The board was notified of a recent workers compensation claim. 

 

The board approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse by the Lafayette Parent/Teacher 

Organization for a square dance on April 15, 2023. 

 

The board was advised of a State Driveway Permit issued to Michael O’Dwyer on Route 18.  

Property does not have a Map and Lot as was subdivided after April 1, 2022. 

 

CHIEF HO-SING-LOY met with the board to discuss the EMD position and their request that he 

take on the position. The Chief has signed up for online training.  He will track hours to monitor 

for the board. 

The Chief will be hosting taser training on Tuesday all day downstairs. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to appoint Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy as the Emergency 

Management Director to replace Chief Clark who had previously resigned but stayed on to assist 

the town until the board could find a replacement.  Chief Clark will continue with the two 

ongoing FEMA projects and the board appreciates all he has accomplished in this position for 

the town. 

 

MARGO CONNORS & CHIEF HO-SING-LOY will be taking a class on hoarding.  Three days 

for one hour each day. 

 



MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of February 13, 2023, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of February 15, 2023, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday March 6, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


